TOWN OF SOUTH HERO SELECTBOARD

South Hero, Vermont PO Box 175 South Hero, VT 05486 802-372-4841

zoning@southherovt.org

September 12, 2022

Ernie Patnoe DTA
Vermont Agency of Transportation
680 Lower Newton
St. Albans, VT 05487

Dear Mr. Patnoe,

Respectfully,

As a result of our discussion at the August 8, 2022 Selectboard meeting with VTrans, the South Hero Selectboard wishes to request the following from VTrans:

- The loan of a temporary 'speed cart', discussed at the August 8, 2022 Selectboard meeting.
- 2. Two solar powered radar speed signs, locations to be determined.
- 3. A crosswalk study for 2 crossings on RT 2, locations shown on the attached aerial photo.
- 4. A speed study on RT 2 from the Milton/South Hero town line to Landon Rd.

David Carter (Chair):

Ross Brown (Vice-Chair):

Skip Brown:

Anne Zolotas:

Chuck Hulse:

Cc: Erin Sisson, VTrans